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November 20, 2015

BY HAND DELIVERY

Mayor William D. Euillc
Alexandria City Council
301 King Street, Suite 2300
Alexandria, VA 22314

Re: Appeal of Subdivision 2014-0014
809 and 811 Vassar Road

Dear Mayor Ruille and City Council Members:

We arc writing to respectfully request an appeal hearing for the above-referenced subdivision case, which
was decided on November 5, 2015. As you are aware the planning commission previously
recommended approval of this subdivision on May 5, 2015. At the City Council Meeting on June 13 the
Council sent the decision back to Planning Commission for reconsideration. We disagree with the most
recent Planning Commission decision for the same reasons we brought to the Council previously.

Following the City Council meeting in June we met with planning department staff. In August, with no
additional input from citizens, the planning department published a new staff report. Neighbors met
once with planning staff in October and were provided the opportunity to insert minimal comments into
the staff report prior to the Planning Commission hearing on November 5, 2015.

The staff report provided to the Planning Commission on November 5 suffers from the same defect as
the original staff report. It fails to provide an objective, replicable and transparent method that can be
applied to subdivision requests. The new staff report provided 3 quantitative methods of determining
•whether the proposed subdivision was consistent with the character of the surrounding neighborhood.
Neighbors provided a quantitative analysis based on a method previously accepted by the Planning
Commission. It was rejected by the Planning Commission in favor of a completely qualitative method of
determining neighborhood character.

We believe that this issue is of Citywide importance and given this new approach adopted by the
Planning Commission would like to share our perspective and analysis with members of the City
Council. Thank you for your consideration.

Attachment: Signatures of Clover residents who meet City requirements for appeal and remain
opposed to subdivision

CC: Vice Mayor Allison Silberberg
Councilman John T. Chapman
Councilman Timothy B. Lovain
Councilwoman Redella S. Pepper
Councilman Paul C. Smedbcrg
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We. the undersigned, woulcl.like to officially appeal t l ir decision made by the City of Alexandria Planning Commission to approve

the subdivision ot the two lots at 809 and 811 Vassar Road, as detailed in die attached letter.
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We, the undersigned, would like to officially appeal the decision made by the City of Alexandria Planning Comrmssion to approve
the subdivision of die two lots ar 809 and 811 Vassar Road, as detailed in die attached letter.
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\Ve, the undesigned, would like to officially appeal the decision made by the City of Alexandria Planning Commission to approve

die subdivision of the two lots at 809 and 81 1 Yassar Road, as detailed in the attached le t ter .
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\Ye, the undersigned, would like to officially appeal the decision made by the City ol"Alexandra Planning Commission to approve

die subdivision of the two lot- at 809 and 811 Ya^ir Road, a> detailed in the attached letter.
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